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Additionally, there was a real problem with noise / bad behaviour / screaming / shouting outside the 
Pizza Go Go takeaway which is open until 0300 every day and during the summer months, the 
people emptying out of the bars accumulate outside Pizza Go Go until 0400 on summer mornings 
especially at weekends.  Since The Kingley’s has closed its door, the noise outside Pizza Go Go has 
reduced significantly.  I fear that allowing The Hive to remain open until 0130 (Mon-Thu) and 0230 
(Fri / Sat) will only restart the wholly unacceptable noise, foul language and general disturbance 
outside The Hive and Pizza Go Go. 
 
Even now, the noise generated outside The Hive is deafening with a cacophony of screams, shouting, 
arguing, fights and anti-social behaviour.  If the opening hours are increased, this will only get much 
worse along with the people standing outside Pizza Go Go until much later after leaving The Hive. 
 
Please reject this license application for the sake of the local residents who are at their wits end with 
the noise, foul language and public nuisance The Hive does and will cause, especially at 
weekends.  We are all disturbed every night and I cannot remember when I last had a good night’s 
sleep having not been disturbed by the noise emanating from the end of our road especially from 
The Hive and Pizza Go Go. 
 
Kind Regards, 
 
Danny Faulkner 
5 Richmond Terrace 
Southsea 
PO5 3NE 
 
 




